
Report from Thomas Luther 

FIDE Adviser Chess for the Disabled 

 

The special project “Chess for the Disabled” was appointed last year by FIDE General Secretary Mr. 

Ignatius Leong.  The first aim is to bring back the commission “Chess for the Disabled”. When this aim 

is reached for this commission manpower, help and advises will be needed and welcomed. 

From October 24 till October 30 the 1st World Chess Games for Disabled will be organized in 

Dresden/Germany. This tournament is going to take place on a biennial basis (2011-2013-2015, etc.) 

The first three tournaments will be hosted and organized by ZMDI Schachfestival Dresden e.V.  


